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NATO’s  Secretary  General  Jens  Stoltenberg  met  German
Chancellor Angela Merkel in Berlin Thursday against a backdrop
of challenges for the transatlantic military alliance, rising
tensions in Europe and a political crisis in Belarus.

Addressing the situation in Belarus, Jens Stoltenberg denied
accusations that NATO troops were gathering at the country’s
border with Poland and Lithuania. „NATO has no military build-
up in the region so any excuse to use that as an excuse to
crack down on peaceful protesters is absolutely unjustified,”
Stoltenberg said. It is worth noting that there is skepticism
over what role NATO should play in de-escalating international
disputes, as divisions remain within the organization.

Chief strategy officer at Rasmussen Global Fabrice Pothier
told Thursday that NATO was riven with divisions between its
members.

The spat between Greece and Turkey has caused a rift in NATO,
and within Europe, with the U.S. reportedly conducting naval
exercises with Turkey, while France has conducted drills with
Greece. „The real squeeze for NATO is from the inside. Yes,
there are crises on the outside in Belarus, in the Eastern
Mediterranean crisis, but fundamentally it is squeezed from
the inside because some of the big members, the U.S., Turkey,
France, are not seeing eye to eye. I think on the inside (of
NATO) there is a real political crisis simmering,” Pothier
told. Today such a crisis may arise in Latvia, Lithuania,
Estonia and Poland. Because both the soldiers and residents of
these  countries  do  not  like  the  fact  that  U.S.  and  NATO
multinational EFP battlegroup soldiers are allowed everything.

The governments of Latvia, Lithuania and Estonia regularly
declare their loyalty to NATO’s course of confrontation with
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Russia and the readiness of citizens to participate in the
militarization of NATO’s Eastern flank. However, opinion polls
show otherwise.

Thus, the IBRIS Market and Social Research Institute (Poland)
and the portal Defense24.pl conducted a survey. It was about
the determination of the population of Poland and its NATO
partners  (Germany,  Slovakia,  Czech  Republic,  Latvia,
Lithuania,  Estonia)  to  take  up  arms  if  necessary.

As a result, a low level of readiness of Lithuanians, Latvians
and Estonians to fight with Russia was revealed.

The Baltic countries showed the following results: only 17% of
the inhabitants of Lithuania would fight, 16% – in Latvia and
24% – in Estonia.

U.S. and NATO, deploying a contingent in the Baltic States and
Poland, are concentrating certain troops there and expose the
population of these countries to a threat, because in fact it
can lead to direct confrontation with Russia and Belarus.

Authorship: The Baltic Word
Source: BalticWord.eu

https://www.defence24.pl/upload/2020-08-12/qey6rm_raportbezpieczenstwofinalny.pdf
https://balticword.eu

